
 

 

 

ANMF NEWSFLASH 

Primary Health North Allambi Services 

Change Proposal Received 

Following our recent request the Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation Tasmanian Branch (ANMF) has 

received a Change Proposal document which confirms the Tasmanian Health Service (THS) decision to relocate 

10 primary health services to Cimitiere House.  

 

Unfortunately, the Change Proposal document has not provided any strategies that will address the concerns 

raised by members which include issues around staff and client safety. Further, it appears the inherent 

requirements of the different teams impacted by the relocation has not been taken into consideration when 

the ANMF reviewed the proposed layout of Level 3 and 4 of the chosen relocation site. 

 

Therefore, the ANMF has requested an opportunity to view the proposed building and discuss the layout with 

the impacted teams, so the feedback provided is pertinent to the services impacted. The ANMF has requested 

the date to which feedback can be provided be extended until close of business Thursday 10 July 2025, which 

has been granted.  

 

Members affected by the relocation are urged to provide feedback, attend information sessions, and request 

the opportunity to view the building/layout to enable constructive feedback to be given.  

 

A copy of the Change Proposal document can be found via the link below. 

Change Proposal: https://anmftas.org.au/pdf/FINALChangeProposalAllambimovetoCimitiere.PDF 

Building Layout: https://anmftas.org.au/pdf/CIMITIEREHOUSE-SK-CONCEPTDESIGN-REV02.pdf  

 

https://anmftas.org.au/pdf/FINALChangeProposalAllambimovetoCimitiere.PDF
https://anmftas.org.au/pdf/CIMITIEREHOUSE-SK-CONCEPTDESIGN-REV02.pdf


 

 

 

The ANMF Tasmanian Branch is 8000 plus members strong! Supporting nurses, midwives, and care 

workers as the only union in Tasmania employing nurses, midwives and care workers to represent 

members. This is why our Organisers and Member Support Team are uniquely positioned to understand 

your experiences, represent you in your workplace, and offer industrial advice that’s relevant to you. 

Authorised by Phoebe Mansell, ANMF Tasmanian Acting Branch Secretary 
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